Minutes of the CSTA Board Meeting, January 25, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 P.M. at CASE, Rocky Hill by the president, Louise McMinn.

Attendance: see other sheet.

Tom Harrington was introduced as the new higher education representative.  Chris Newlan was introduced as Fairfield County rep.  Samantha Rosenberg will also represent Fairfield County.  Mary Pat Coburn will represent Middlesex County.

Minutes of the November meeting, sent by email, were approved.  (Motion, Crystal Caouette; second, Pat Ruane)

Treasurer’s report, Pat DeCoster: the financial report for the period July1, 2016 through Dec. 31, 2016 was sent by email.  The board had no questions about this report.  Next year we should have a line in the budget for marketing expenses.
Pat also distributed a conference financial report:

· Income was $19,834.54 -- $11,505.00 coming from registration, and the balance from exhibitors and sales of NSTA books.  There are still two outstanding purchase orders.
· Expenses were $13.150.09, including $7462.50 for meals,$540.57 for the keynote speaker, and $719.77 for NSTA books.  The balance was for printing, marketing, science club donation, table rentals, and tech support.  The bill for janitorial services has not yet been paid.

· Net income over expenses was $6,684.45

Storage area: Betty Catelli, Ray Delehant, and Pat Ruane were appointed to sort through the storage area, discard obsolete materials, and make an inventory of supplies on hand.  
Membership: Terry Wilson sent a report: we have 568 members on our list.  Some memberships are still coming in through the old website.

NGSS: There was no report on the progress of webinars planned jointly with Massachusetts.  

There is a lot of material available online.  Some things that CSTA could do, without overlapping others’ efforts are:

· Hosting socials with a series of lessons showing the three dimensions of NGSS

· Vetting lessons that could go on our website 

· Forming connections between schools and developing a list of people to visit

· Starting a blog about NGSS

A committee consisting of Crystal Caouette, John Cook, and Rachael Manzer was appointed to look into these possibilities and report back to the board.

2017 Conference: 

The date of Saturday, Nov. 18, 2017 was chosen for the conference.  The Operations Committee of the Hamden Board of Education will not meet until the first Tuesday in March to confirm this date.


A discussion was held about possible conference speakers.  It was voted to hire Paul Anderson as the keynote speaker.  Leslie Czerwinski asked if we could have some presentations on science content, rather than educational methods.  The program committee will work on this.  Pat DeCoster mentioned that there are many people at Yale who would be good speakers.  The board agreed that we should spend up to $2500 plus travel expenses on conference speakers.  

It is planned to have the Call for Presenters go out earlier this year, in order to firm up the conference before summer.
STEM: John Cook and Crystal Caouette met with CTEA to discuss working jointly to have a voice to promote STEM education at the state level.  They distributed a list of ways to develop a joint position to help promote STEM.  CSSA CSTA, and the math teachers could also work with CTEA.  This would be an affiliation of the member groups, not a separate organization.  There would be no shared financial responsibilities.  The group might meet about four times a year to discuss common interests.   There could potentially be shared workshops or other activities.  The groups would promote each others’ events on their websites through a joint calendar.  Louise McMinn appointed John and Crystal as our STEM committee.

Constitution and By-laws revision: 

The remainder of the meeting was devoted to discussion of the proposed revision to CSTA’s Constitution and By-laws.  This discussion was not complete by the end of the meeting; however, two decisions were reached and approved by the board: 

· We should add committees on Legislation and Policy  and on Communications

· There should be only one director to represent each county.  The second director positions in Fairfield, Hartford, and New Haven counties should be eliminated.

· Several minor wording changes were approved.

The rest of the revision of the Constitution and By-laws will take place at the next board meeting.  Note that the proposed new documents must be presented to the membership for comment one month before the vote to adopt/reject the changes.   Once the revision is complete, an email will be sent to all members directing them to the new Constitution and By-laws on our new website.  The ballot will also take place online.  A two-thirds vote of the responding members is required to adopt new By-laws and Constitution.

Meeting dates:
There was a discussion about whether the February meeting, now listed as an executive committee meeting, should be changed to a meeting of the full board, in order to complete work on the revision.  Louise McMinn will poll members to see if enough members can attend on February 22nd to constitute a quorum.

The March meeting will be changed from 3/29 to 3/22 to avoid a conflict with the NSTA Conference.  Please mark this change on your calendar.
Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Catelli, Secretary

